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Conveyance Owner/Contractor Notification 

RE:  Overdue Annual Safety Tests. 

The Northwest Colorado Council of Governments (NWCCOG) – Elevator Inspection Program 
(EIP) has found that numerous conveyance(s) within the NWCCOG jurisdiction have been 
operating without having the required annual safety test(s) performed.  

Colorado Conveyance Regulation 7 C.C.R. 1101-8, Section 2-3-1-3 states that if an annual 
safety test is past due, then a Temporary Certificate of Operation (TCO) MAY be issued for a 
period as determined by the administrator, affording the conveyance owner or conveyance 
responsible party, time to schedule such test to be completed by a Licensed Conveyance 
Contractor.  

There is no provision that allows for a conveyance to operate if the required annual safety 
test is overdue by more than one year. 

Category I Safety Tests must be completed in the same month each year, in the month 
aligned with the 5 Year Witnessed Test. 

Therefore, effective immediately, if multiple annual safety tests have been missed, our office 
will be forced to shut down the unit in question, when such occurrence is identified during 
the course of our annual inspection.  

Please verify that your safety tests are current to avoid possible enforcement actions that 
could result in your conveyance being shut down.  

A copy of this notification has been sent to all conveyance owners, conveyance responsible 
parties and conveyance contractors. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

________________________ 
David L. Harris (EIP) Director 


